
VILLAGE OF BREWSTER  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
December 19, 2012 

Minutes 
The Board of Trustees of the Village of Brewster held a Regular Meeting at 7:30PM on December 19, 2012 at Village Hall, 
50 Main Street, Brewster, New York 10509.  
 
Attendees:  Absent: 
Mayor: James Schoenig 
Deputy Mayor and Trustee: Christine Piccini  
Trustees; Tom Boissonnault, Terri Stockburger, Mary Bryde 
Village Engineer: John Folchetti   
Village Counsel: Anthony Molé,  
Clerk & Treasurer:  Peter Hansen 
Village Police: John Del Gardo 

Pledge to flag. 

Notation of Exits 

Regular Meeting 

Mayor Schoenig motions to open the regular meeting, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

1. Monthly Reports for October & November  
1.1. Code Enforcement Report – Joe Hernandez provided the Code Enforcement Report for October & November. 

Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the October & November Code Enforcement Report, Trustee Stockburger 
2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Reports are attached to these minutes. 

1.2. Engineer’s Report John Folchetti delivers the Engineer’s Report – Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the 
Engineer’s Report, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Report is attached to these minutes. 

1.2.1. Mayor Schoenig motions to approve the permit process on the old plant closeout, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in 
favor 5 to 0. 

1.3. Police Report - John Del Gardo delivers the October & November Police Reports –  
1.3.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to accept the October Police Report, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  

Reports are attached to these minutes. 
1.3.2. Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to accept the November Police Report, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 

5 to 0.  Reports are attached to these minutes. 
1.4. Planning Board Report – Rick Stockburger delivered the Planning Board Report for October and November.  

Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the October & November Planning Board Report, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd 
all in favor 5 to 0.   

1.5. Zoning Board of Appeals Report – Richard Ruchala has no activity to report.  Mayor Schoenig motions to accept 
the October & November ZBA report, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

2. Local Law 1 of 2013 – “Flood Damage Prevention” – tabled until January 2nd 2013 meeting. 

3. Water Rates – Village rates will remain as currently ratified.  Mayor Schoenig questions Counsel on our ability to 
assess Peaceable Hill Water District for the capital expenditure related to capacity added to the new Village water 
tank to resolve their water pressure deficiencies as cited by the Health Department.  Out of Village water rates 
remains an open discussion item. 

4. Correspondence sent-received for October & November, 2012 – Tabled until January 2nd.   

5. Minutes for approval –  

5.1. December 3, 2012 Organizational Meeting Minutes- Trustee Bryde motions to approve the December 3, 2012 
minutes, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

5.2. December 5, 2012 – Regular Meeting Minutes Trustee Bryde motions to approve the December 5, 2012 
minutes, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

6. Vouchers Payable – Trustee Bryde reviewed the Vouchers Payable and found everything in order. 

6.1. A General $49,350.39 



6.2. EN Professional Fees 315.00 
6.3. F  Water 4,797.83 
6.4. G Sewer Operations 119,065.33 
6.5. H10 Wastewater Capital Project 534.00  

 Total Vouchers Payable  $174,062.55 
Mayor Schoenig motions to approve vouchers payable, Trustee Stockburger 2nd all in favor 4 to 0. 

7. Other Business 

7.1. Trustee Bryde 

7.1.1. Open door on December 6th was well attended.  The facility is impressive and should open in 
January/February time frame. 

7.2. Trustee Boissonnault 

7.2.1. Any movement on generators for Police or Water?  Nothing yet. 

7.3. Deputy Mayor Piccini  

7.3.1. Is NY Alert operational?  Not as of yet. 

8. New Business 

8.1. Trustee Stockburger 

8.1.1. When deploying the holiday flags an employee of the DPW suggested alternate side of the street parking 
on Main Street during Winter months.  This may be discussed at some point. 

8.2. Mayor Schoenig 

8.2.1. Discussed with the Town of Southeast raising the hourly rate of village police officers for court security to 
$27.00 per hour starting January 1, 2013.   

8.2.2. Building Inspector – the Town is requesting to go to $34,000 per year for Code Enforcement agreement. 

8.2.3. Trustee Stockburger motions to approve these changes to the Intermunicipal Agreements as detailed 
above and authorizes the Mayor to sign, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

9. Public Comment 

9.1. Richard Ruchala asks about the status of the parking garage land and passive recreation park land transfers.  
Mayor Schoenig says the transfers are still scheduled to happen but the passive recreation park land will be 
smaller due to the Wells Brook Retrofit Detention Basin. 

10. Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to go into Executive Session to discuss legal issues, Mayor Schoenig 2nd, no action is 
expected to be taken when resuming the regular meeting, all in favor 5 to 0. 

11. Mayor Schoenig motions come out of Executive Session, resume the regular meeting and  adjourn, Deputy Mayor 
Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  

 

  



 

October 2012 Code Enforcement Report 
 

+ 

VILLAGE OF BREWSTER 

50 MAIN STREET 

BREWSTER, NY 10509 

(845) 279-3760 

 

 

SUMMARY REPORT 

 

BUILDING FEES =  $3,005 

PROPERTY REGISTRATION =  $145 

SAFETY INSPECTION =  $425 

TOTAL FOR OCTOBER =  $3,575 

 

PERMITS: 10 

 

INSPECTIONS: 

OPERATING PERMIT   0 

TENANT CO  1 

TOTAL COs, CCs 7 

MONTHLY INSPECTIONS  26 

PROPERTY REGISTRATION 4 

 

PROPERTY REGISTRATION 

PENDING  15 

 

APPEARANCE TICKETS ISSUED 9 

 

ORDERS TO REMEDY: 

TOTAL ISSUED 14  

 

STOP WORK ORDERS: 

TOTAL ISSUED 0 

 

VIOLATIONS: 

TOTAL ISSUED 12 

RESOLVED 4 

 

  



 
November 2012 Code Enforcement Report 

+ 

VILLAGE OF BREWSTER 

50 MAIN STREET 

BREWSTER, NY 10509 

(845) 279-3760 

 

 

SUMMARY REPORT 

 

BUILDING FEES =  $899 

PROPERTY REGISTRATION =  $35 

SAFETY INSPECTION =  $400 

TOTAL FOR NOVEMBER =  $1,334 

 

PERMITS: 5 

 

INSPECTIONS: 

OPERATING PERMIT   0 

TENANT CO  1 

TOTAL COs, CCs 5 

MONTHLY INSPECTIONS  29 

 

PROPERTY REGISTRATION 

PENDING  9 

 

APPEARANCE TICKETS ISSUED 8 

 

ORDERS TO REMEDY: 

TOTAL ISSUED 6  

 

STOP WORK ORDERS: 

TOTAL ISSUED 0 

 

VIOLATIONS: 

TOTAL ISSUED 6 

RESOLVED 8 

 



 



 



 





 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 
  



Village of Brewster Planning Board 
David P. Kulo Jr. 

Chairman 
 

 

To  James Schoenig, Mayor 

 Christine Piccini, Trustee, Deputy Mayor 

 Mary Bryde, Trustee  

 Teresa Stockburger, Trustee 

 Tom Boissonnault, Trustee 

 Peter Hansen, Clerk & Treasurer 

 Anthony Mole, Counsel 

  

 

Regular Meeting October 23, 2012 
 

Concept Plans:  

 

162 Main Street.  Bob Dumont, owner of the Bowl Company, is considering change of use for a tea room at 

these premises, and took the opportunity to discuss with the VPB what this would entail. 

 

35 Main Street.  James Nixon provided preliminary plan to change a vacant second floor office to a one 

bedroom apartment.  He had already been granted a variance from Zoning and already in compliance with 

regard to parking.  The VPB considered waiving part or all site plan requirements pursuant to Section 263.21 (r 

- 1) of the Village Code. 

 

55 East Main Street.  Cache Restaurant.  Mr. Nixon was present and the VPB members asked for details on 

the façade, including the awning, roof tiles, and window size (compliant with code).   The final improvements, 

the board insisted, can express originality while harmonious with the surrounding buildings.  Site plans 

requirements would not be waived due to the visibility of this property.  Public Hearing would be set. 

 

Regular Meeting November 27, 2012 

 

Public Hearing for 55 East Main Street rescinded since applicant did not distribute notifications required under 

Code,  Sec. 263-21 (q).  Date changed to January 8, 2013. 

 

Owner of property at 31 Center Street was present under the recommendation of Joseph Szilagyi for front yard 

parking violation and sought to legalize the parking as is.  The view of the VPB is that authority does not lie 

here, however, observed the owner could be compliant with Code by moving the parking/driveway 12 feet to 

the right, remaining within the property. and replacing the lawn.  Owner was concerned about the costs of 

relocation and restoration and felt short changed as property was purchased in the 1980s as is. 

 

Addendum:  Date for December Planning Board meeting and public hearing will be January 8, 2013, as agreed 

by the VPB. 

 

 

David Kulo  

Chairman, Planning Board 

November 28, 2012 

 


